Salford City Council - Record of Decision (CABINET)

I, Councillor Hinds, Lead Member for Customer and Support Services, confirm that, in exercise of the powers conferred on it in accordance with the Scheme of Delegation of the Council, the Cabinet has approved the following Environmental Procurement Policy: -

The Council is committed to sustainable development and aims to carry out its procurement activities in an environmentally sustainable manner. Therefore the Council will:

	1.
	Work with suppliers to introduce environmentally friendly processes and products.

	2.
	Promote the determination of suppliers’ environmental credentials through the appraisal process where appropriate.

	3.
	To ensure, where appropriate, that environmentally preferable procurement is specified in the award of contracts.

	4.
	Identify and consider ‘whole life’ costs when procurement decisions are made, including non-quantifiable environmental impacts, impact of disposal and opportunities for recycling.

	5.
	When specifying or designing, seek opportunities to reduce the need to rely on virgin material and where appropriate reuse/recycle existing products.

	6.
	Where items are of a similar cost, give preference to those manufactured with recycled content.

	7.
	Carry out an environmental assessment of the Council’s major suppliers.

	8.
	To comply with all National and European procurement legislation.

	9.
	To produce an Environmental Products guide to support this procurement policy and guidance documentation.

	10.
	This Environmental Procurement Policy supports the Council’s corporate procurement strategy and work will continue to develop an environmental procurement strategy


Options considered and rejected were not to approve the Policy.

Assessment of risk was applicable to increasing landfill charges and reducing availability of sites. 

Source of funding: Not applicable.

Legal advice: Not applicable.

Financial advice: Not applicable.

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process.

Report to the Cabinet meeting on 22nd November, 2005

Contact Officer: Gary Amos, Assistant Director (Procurement) 
Tel No 0161 793 3878

	The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Customer and Support Services Scrutiny Committee.


Signed:  B. Hinds
Dated:  25th November, 2005
Lead Member

This decision was published on 25th November, 2005, and will come into force on 5th December, 2005, unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

